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July 1, 2021 
 
 

Mr. Andrew Boatright, General Manager 
Zeeland BPW 
350 East Washington Avenue 
Zeeland, Michigan 49464 
 
Dear Mr. Boatright: 
 
This letter is in reference to your Permit to Install (PTI) application for changing hours of 
operation for exiting generators located at 495 West Washington Avenue, Zeeland, Michigan 
(State Registration Number P1183).  This application, identified as No. APP-2021-0048, has 
been evaluated and approved by the Air Quality Division, pursuant to the delegation of 
authority from the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE).  
The approved PTI has been assigned No. 35-21. 
 
This approval is based upon and subject to compliance with all administrative rules 
promulgated pursuant to Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451), and conditions stipulated 
in the enclosed supplement.  Please review these conditions thoroughly so that you may take 
the actions necessary to ensure compliance with all of these conditions. 
 
You should be aware that failure to obtain a permit prior to commencing construction is a 
violation of Section 5505 of Act 451, and rules promulgated thereunder.   
 
To help us improve the service we provide our customers, we encourage you to complete a 
Permit to Install Customer Service Survey on the following Web page: 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/aqdptics 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this permit. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Janelle Trowhill, Environmental Engineer 
Thermal/Chemical Process Unit 
Permit Section, Air Quality Division 
517-582-5312 
TrowhillJ1@Michigan.gov 

 
Enclosures 
cc/enc:  Mr. Jeff Pfost, Environmental Partners, Inc. 

Ms. Heidi Hollenbach, EGLE 


